October 27, 2020

Mr. Mark Johnson

Executive Director/Secretary
621 Woodland Square Loop SE
Lacey, WA 98503

FILED VIA WEB PORTAL, NOT MAILED

SUBJECT: Shuttle Express Request to Discontinue all Service
Certificates C-975 and CH 000171

Dear Mr. Johnson:

All services of Shuttle Express, Inc., under permit C-975 were temporarily suspended effective
March 27, 2020. Operations of certificate C-975 will not be resumed and Shuttle Express requests
authorization to permanently discontinue operations under certificates C-975 and CH 000171
pursuant to WAC § 480-30-186, effective immediately. Upon approval, the certificates should be
cancelled.

Pursuant to WAC § 480-30-186(2)(a). Shuttle Express states that operations suspended starting
March 27, 2020. All customers, cities and counties and the Commission have been notified of
discontinue of operations exceeding the 30-day notice. Pursuant to WAC § 480-30-186(2)(b),
Shuttle Express provides the following:

1. Jimy Sherrell, 206-930-6057, PO Box 68 Indianola, Washington 98342,
jimysh@centurylink.net .

2. Adverse enforced and dictated operations by the Port of Seattle, and Pandemic flu
requirements, have caused Shuttle Express to permanently discontinue all WUTC operations
under certificate C-975 and Port unilateral actions have made it unable to resume services
profitably in the future.

3. Shuttle Express does not have financial resources to resume operations under certificate C-
975 or CH 000171 regardless of what the Commission orders. The consequences of the Port
of Seattle restrictions of operations, compounded by the Pandemic flu, have made it
impossible for Shuttle Express to resume operations under any circumstances.

4. No passengers will lose service at this time, because services were suspended months ago
and people are unwilling to share ride during the pandemic.

5. Passengers of all classes of service provided by Shuttle Express have been and will continue
to be directed to and served through the transfer of phone numbers to a local limo operator
providing single party direct service.

cc: Kaaren Sherrell, Senior VP
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